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St Mary’s Primary School
70 Colebrooke Road,

Fivemiletown,

Co. Tyrone.

BT75 0SA

Phone:    028 895 21315
Fax:         028 895 21315
E-mail:    sgallagher125@c2kni.net

Monday:   
Tuesday: PE   
Wednesday: 

Thursday:  Christmas Dinner Engage 
Friday:  AB Coaching     
Perimeter Fencing

We are all very aware of how congested and dangerous parking at the school gates can be during drop off and pick up times. This has been highlighted a number of times over the years and earlier this year I raised concerns with the relevant bodies to the dangers posed to our children given the close proximity of the school to the very busy main Belfast-Enniskillen road. Thankfully we have been given the funding for a new perimeter fence which will enclose all of the school grounds. The fence is the standard height and colour for all schools, and will be similar to the green fencing around Fivemiletown College. We will also be getting keypad operated double front gates and also a keypad operated pedestrian gate. This will mean that no one will be able to access our school without permission which will be given via the keypad. Work for this project is due to begin late December/January subject to planning approval.
Congestion at School Gate

I have also raised concerns about the lack of adequate parking at the school and the dangers that this poses. I have had several meetings and discussions with the relevant authorities to discuss this and I’m currently working on this matter. While there is no guarantee that anything will be done I remain hopeful. In the mean time I am asking for your co-operation during drop off and pick up times. As it is particularly dangerous at this time of the year with poor weather conditions and darker days so we are going to trial a staggered pick up time for P1 and 2 children and then review this after a few weeks. From Monday 30th November P1 pupils can be collected at 1.45pm and P2 pupils at 2.00pm. If you have a pupil in both P1 and 2 both can be collected together at 1.45pm. 

I would also ask for your co-operation with drop offs in the morning time. It is more difficult to stagger the morning drop off as many parents have to be in work for a specific time. For this reason, I am asking that parents drop their children and move on safely to avoid congestion. For those parents that don’t have to be in work for a specific time I would ask that you drop your child off nearer to 9.15am.

Photographer 
Tempest photography has extended their order date until Friday 27th November. If you wish to purchase a photo could you please forward money by Friday. 
AB Coaching
The children have really enjoyed coaching with Ryan from AB coaching and so we hope to continue this programme throughout the school year - £2 per child.

Christmas Dinner 
Christmas dinner is much earlier this year -  Thursday 3rd December cost £2.60 per child. This is always a very special day in St. Mary’s when our whole school community celebrate Christmas together. With Covid -19 this is more difficult but we will do our best to make it as enjoyable as possible for the children. Children can wear their Christmas jumpers. 

Milk Money

If your child would like to take milk during Term 2 please fill in the attached form.

Remote Learning Policy

Please find attached our Remote Learning Policy and a ‘permission to collect children letter’.
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OUR success is doing OUR best!

